
   Site Information 

Florida Bandmasters Association North Site 
State Concert Band Music Performance Assessment 

 

The University of North Florida School of Music welcomes you to our campus for the Florida 
Bandmasters Association State Concert Band Music Performance Assessment! We are very much looking 
forward to hosting you here, and offering the opportunity to perform in our beautiful Lazzara Performing 
Arts Hall. I will be your host during your visit, Dr. Tim Groulx, Associate Professor of Music Education. 
Our music education majors will assist throughout the day as escorts, announcers, runners, and serving in 
other needed capacities. I have provided for you below information pertaining to logistics, navigation, 
parking, concessions, building map, and contact information.  

The University of North Florida is easily accessed from major highways. From Interstate 10 or 95, get 
onto Interstate 295, which circumnavigates the city of Jacksonville. UNF is located at approximately the 
“3 o’clock” position of I-295; exit 52. After exiting, head east (right if you were heading north on 295, 
left if you were heading south on 295). The road goes directly into campus. When you reach the stoplight 
stay in the center lane to proceed straight through the light (cars, vans, etc.) and buses should turn right 
(see map). Cars and vans turn right into the very first driveway (on the right side). Automobiles and vans 
should head towards the building and may park in the garage on the right. Buses should turn right at the 
aforementioned light and proceed around until the first driveway on the left and pull up behind the 
Robinson Theater to unload.  

Director check-in: the FBA site office will be located in the School of Music room 1415, between the 
two warm-up rooms. Warm-up will take place for alternating time slots in 1404 and 1420.  

Concessions: Some items will be available for cash only. Please let students and parents know that it 
would be wise to bring small bills. We plan to offer a pizza meal (2 slices plus bottled beverage) for $5. 
While the menu is not yet finalized, expect items such as pizza slices, water, Gatorade, Soda, candy, 
chips, and similar items at approximately $1-$2 each. Proceeds go to the University of North Florida’s 
Collegiate Chapter of the National Association for Music Education to attend professional development 
activities such as attending Florida Music Educators Association Conferences.  

Percussion equipment on performance stage: 
Set of 4 timpani   4.3-octave marimba  
Concert bass drum  Vibraphone    
Concert grand piano  Glockenspiel 
Chimes    Xylophone 
 
Site Host Contact Information: Timothy.groulx@unf.edu personal cell phone: (813) 385-6596 
 
We look forward to seeing you here, and good luck in your final weeks of preparation! 
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